
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES
TOY SERVICE

Welcome and Announcements - Louis Guenin
Introit

Call to Worship - O Come All Ye Faithful - NAH 85 v1
Invocation - Louis Guenin

Hymn - Hark! The Herald Angels Sing - NAH 86
Tithes & Off erings - Louis Guenin

Presentation to Pastor Terry Messenger
Children’s Story - Roslyn Guenin

Hymn - It Came Upon the Midnight Clear - NAH 96
Ministry in Music - O Little Town of Bethlehem

- Handbell Ensemble
Family Prayer - James Huzzey

Ministry in Music - Christmas Fanfare - Youth Choir
Scripture Reading - Luke 2: 1-11 NKJV

- James Shepley
Ministry in Music - O Holy Night - Amy Cornwall
Meditation - “Do you believe in miracles?”

- James Shepley
Hymn - In the Bleak Midwinter - SDAH 126

Benediction - James Shepley
Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Special Christmas Service

Welcome: Anna
Opening Song: Nathan – ‘Oh Come All Ye Faithful’ 
SDAH 132
Opening Prayer: Richard
Special Item: Meghan
Christmas Greetings: Youth Group
Lesson Separation - Jackson
Musical item – ‘Silent Night’ - Hand Bells & Chimes
Off ering prayer: Sol Ilagan
 Hymn – SDAH 125 – ‘Joy to the World’
Closing prayer: Bheki T Moyo

“The Word became fl esh and blood,
and moved into the neighborhood.

We saw the glory with our own eyes, the one-
of-a-kind glory, like Father, like Son, Generous 

inside and out, true from start to fi nish.”

John 1:14 The Message (MSG)

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING in the 
Sanctuary. Zoom is also available. Meeting ID: 721 
857 1482; Passcode: pray3r 

MEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

WOMEN MINISTRY Prayer Meeting on Zoom every 
Friday at 6:30pm. Meeting ID: 853 7558 6804 & 
Passcode: 615610.



THANKSGIVING SERVICE Dear Families - We all have 
something to give thanks for. On 28th December 2024 
between 3 and 5pm, we have the THANKSGIVING 
SERVICE in the church. The familylife team is asking 
members to provide testimony of GOD’s workings 
and Blessings in your family life. You can provide 
testimony in person at the THANKSGIVING Service or 
send it in writing to the family life team at familylife@
stanboroughchurch.org, we can read it to the church. 
If you want or need prayers please send them to 
familylife@stanboroughchurch.org.

40 DAYS OF PRAYER at 6 am on Zoom 89546335143 
passcode 777.

SENDING LOVE TO THIS CHRISTMAS
Warm messages of Christmas wishes and blessings 
have been received from the following as part of our 
initiative to raise funds for ADRA:
- James & Audrey Huzzey
- Dennis Johnson
- Joan Maxwell
- The Papaioannou family
- Joelle and George Priest
- Pastor Aris, Sophia & Lydia (Vontzalidis)
- Johnson Wong
- David & Alison Burgess
- Sheila Burgess
- Sis Frances & family
- Brian & Cecilia Davison
- Paul and Helen Lockham
- Lisa, Rui and James Leal
- Margaret McReynolds
- Michele Thompson
- James, Hélia, Sarah, Joanna and Naomi Shepley
- John and Lorraine Cooper
- Roy & Fay Christie & family
- An anonymous gifter

The individual messages are displayed in the 
Concourse at on the screens at the end of the 
services. This initiative and the kind generosity of 
the gifters have raised over £300 for ADRA, which is 
fantastic! Happy Christmas everyone!

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE FLOWERS are given by Desiré Lewis to 
celebrate her parents’ 40th wedding anniversary this 
week. She writes: “We thank God for the blessing of 
their marriage which reminds us of God’s grace and 
persevering love. With all our love!”

FLOWER ARRANGING CLASSES FOR BEGINNERS. 
If you are interested in flower arranging and would 
like to know how to begin, then come along to the 
series of six lessons Audrey will be running each week 
from January 7th, 2025. The lessons will commence 
at 7.30pm in the Cedar/Sycamore room and finish 
by 9.30 p.m. There will be a small charge. Please 
register with Audrey: abalderstone@btconnect.com

THE TEENS AND YOUNG ADULTS DEPARTMENTS 
would like to express our heartfelt thanks to everyone 
who helped make the Youth Winter Wonderland 
Christmas Party a success! Your support, dedication, 
and contributions made the evening truly special. 
We look forward to seeing you again at next year’s 
events as we continue to grow and celebrate 
together. Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

ADVENT WITH ADRA is the Christmas Appeal to 
help countless children worldwide, who are caught 
up in conflicts and who will face harsh and uncertain 
conditions this Christmas. Your donation will help 
vulnerable families access food, shelter and clean 
water. Please donate through Audrey’s JustGiving 
Page or at adra.org.uk/donate.

A DONATION of a fine Ukulele, Banjo and a Classical 
guitar would be very much appreciated to be used 
during the Children’s Sabbath School Classes, in 
hospitals for those recovering and to spread the 
joy of music to as many as possible. Please contact 
Gabi on 07380 314986.

HOW TO GIVE Bank Transfer: Stanborough Pk 
Church Seventh, 600008-40650561
Card: Self service card machine is located in main 
concourse or pay.sumup.com/b2c/QEF4Z3EN


